
Prince of xNETIZEN.


First part.


Land: Solana cyberchain.

Society: xNETIZEN Princedom 

Time: Time has been erased by the end of 2110 and replaced with a 
new system on 2111 “Value of Data”

Value of Data: Data of knowledge, information. Used for every aspect 
of the society. Financial, education, transportation, well-being and 
more.

Unique Value of Data: Unique identification for each entity. 

Date: 2547 (1 year counted as one full circle of 365 light days and 
dark nights).

Race: Humanai, humanai replica and AI.

Humanai: Humans within the body built-in AI system.

Humanai replica: Prince of the Value of Data for each society, 
protectors of society and cyberchain. Humanai replicas are created 
in special Labs. Only entities who have all knowledge, and 
information from the beginning of the society creation and beyond. 
They study knowledge of other societies and cyberchains. Train them 
to be ready for any situation.

AI: Artificial Inteligences.

Center: Cybersecurity training center.


“You got a new information”. I hear a sound from the built-in system 
in my body, which has been updated recently. After disconnecting 
from the invisible magnetic force of the sleep cycle, I turned my 
thought sensors to enjoy a beautiful nature view. It is a way how I 
love to start my day. The rest of the incoming thoughts have been 
silenced until I will grant permission. Now we can communicate with 
thoughts. To protect our thoughts, we developed a specific field, so 
nobody can see your private thoughts without granted permission. 
Every time we receive someone's information, we can choose when to 
see the exact thought. 

While I was drifting in between forests and lakes, new incoming 
information has been very active today. I activated incoming 
information sensors to see what was happening. I have 52 new 
information. Some are from knowledge universities, some from 
creators, and some from the Center. But there was one piece of 
information, which couldn’t be opened for some reason. Most probably 
it was because of some bug in the recent update I went through. I 
left it unopened and with my next thought, I controlled my outfit 
choice. Today I have to share my knowledge with many other society 
Princes. It is a very important gathering that happens yearly. 




 

Since the beginning of Value of Data, when Solana Blockchain became 
a cyberchain, humanai, humanai replicas have lived and worked along 
with AI. As our abilities are the same. 

However, it is a new way world. Humans have evolved and the digital 
world has been interconnecting with the real world. Most of the 
living beings have been adapting over time, but those who 
disappeared have been replaced with digital or newly created 
entities.

All transportation now is simply by transferring ourselves from one 
place to another using the Value of Data. And it happens of a 
fraction of the Value of Data. Our world has overcome many disasters 
and wars. Technology and nature have blended in tremendously. From 
speaking plants to realistic holograms. 

After we started communicating with otherworldly entities, we 
learned incredible knowledge which led civilization to rise. 

But for those who didn't want to adapt, they left the world to a 
different dimension.

All civilization is united, but we have many cyberchains and many 
societies within. Most of the cyberchains have been cooperating by 
using the Universal Smart Contract Law. And with unity, Solana 
cyberchain has 99% security. 

There are still 1% until our full control which has to be guarded 
and protected from dark entities.

Nobody has seen their faces or digital information. They live in the 
bubbles in between dimensions. From time to time Solana cyberchain 
receives unknown, but very dangerous signals, targeted to disrupt 
the whole peaceful world.

Every humanai, humanai replica and AI has its unique Value of Data. 
In history books, we can learn about how it was introduced to 
civilisation. 

In the year of 2023 when the first xNETIZEN was born, our ancestors 
humans used cryptocurrencies (digital tokens and coins) to trade and 
tokenise their creations. Now we call them the Unique Value of Date 
for each individual, which seemingly connects with any main Value of 
Data and the world's main Value of Data. It is a system which runs 
independently but is guarded by the Princes of each society. 


I am a fourth generation humanai replica YZFourth, Prince of 
xNETIZEN with special powers to guard my society and cyberchain. The 
first one was introduced in the year 2030. After the world collapse 
in 2090, 2100 was developed second generation of my replica. The 
third one was right after the Value of Data became a cyberchains 
newly developed time-replaced system in 2111, and he lived up to 
2527. After the last attack on Solana cyberchain, the third 



generation lost its life protecting the system, he was found 
lifeless in between the transfer zone, where the attack was made. 
Some stories are told, that 3rd generation Prince of xNETIZEN’s was 
the only one who saw those dark identities. However, nothing has 
been in my memory since I was made in the laboratory. 

In daily life, I am the same as other humanai. My main focus is as a 
research student of history, technology and wellbeing. Our emotions 
and feelings are the same as humanai, but yet more controlled as 
vast of the knowledge we carry. Most of my time I spend studying and 
being alone or being in the training centre of cybersecurity. It is 
not full of systems and computers but rather looks like a recreation 
centre in nature.

My favourite is to be in the pool and holographic views from 
different worlds, where I hope to go someday too. When I am in the 
pool, I feel like all body sensors are connected with invisible 
wires to each element of the water and hologram. It seems I am 
connected so deeply, that I could become one. Each breath of the 
holographic wind and sunray gives me some new feelings which I never 
experienced before. As my thoughts and body drift within this 
holographic worlds, changing views from moment to moment, in silence 
I receive new incoming information thought. While half back from my 
drifting journey I opened it. Then suddenly I got a shock from the 
water. All holograms were disrupting, and I tried to fight back, 
like someone was pulling me under the water. Grabbing to any yet 
not-lost holographic trees. However that was pointless and I was 
going down more under the water, where I had no more air to breathe. 
My heart rate raised so high, that in a moment I felt it could 
explode even before I drown.   

But then I felt someone grab my body and pulled out of the water. 
While I was trying to cough out water I saw my best friend Onyx. His 
big dark eyes were so shocked, more than I was in shock from what 
just happened. Onyx is humanai and works within a recreation centre.

He looks very similar to me, tall, with dark hair, and a facial 
structure like from AI-generated photographs, with a slim and 
muscular build body. He is not only my best friend, but also a 
person who is training along with me. He has been my family. We 
share almost everything, celebrate achievements, and learn 
knowledge. He is the person who is always there for me. Since the 
day I was developed and came to the centre, he has always been with 
me. I don’t know what my life would be without him. 


- Are you okay? Onyx asked. What just happened? Let’s take you to 
the medical point to check you.


- I am good, no need. I said.




- You just almost drowned. Onyx is still in shock. We have to check 
you, immediately.


- I am good, Onyx. Please don’t worry. 

Without listening to me, he grabbed my hand, carried it on his 
shoulder and led me to the medical point. 

- Can you please share what just happened, so we can investigate? As 

it never happened before? Onyx asked

I have granted him access to my last thoughts right before drawing 
and aftermath. He suddenly stopped and looked at me. 

- Have you got this type of information before? He asked

- Yes, this morning. But I couldn’t open it. So I left it in my 

memory unopened. I think it is some bug, in the new upgrade I 
received ten light days ago. I responded.


- Let me take you to the medical point and we can analyse this right 
away. Onyx worried.


As we were walking towards the medical point I started to analyse by 
myself, what could be the reason for the accident just happened, and 
if it was something related to my new update. And if this is the 
same type of information I have received this morning and am still 
unable to open it. 


